
Can PRNL Officials regain trust from gateway communities? 

Relationships of cooperation and trust between small 

communities and government agencies take years to build but 

can be destroyed in a day.  For Grand Marais and Pictured 

Rocks National Lakeshore, this day was July 25th. 

On that day, the GM community assembled to hear 

Superintendent Horne and Chief Ranger Hughes  explain their 

position on Park employees serving as EMTs on community 

ambulance services during their off-duty hours.   For over an 

hour, these officials described the federal restriction, why park 

employees were forced to resign from local EMS agencies, 

and an appeal process for getting an exemption.  They spoke 

emphatically that they both would support the federal ethics 

office decision IF an exemption was granted. 

When Horne and Hughes were asked directly if they would 

advocate FOR an exemption, they avoided answering the 

question.  GM residents left the meeting feeling uncertain at 

best and distrustful of the officials at worst. Residents sensed 

they were being duped and these officials were misleading 

them but were hopeful an exemption might be granted 

From park officials’ own documents, it is now clear and 

undisputed that these officials said one thing while doing 

another.  These officials actually supported the federal 

restrictions to keep PRNL  EMTs from serving on local 

ambulance corps.  These officials signed paperwork designed 

to keep the restriction in place.  These officials told one story 

at a public meeting while taking actions completely different 

from their statements. 

Mr Horne’s recent letter to the Grand Marais Pilot, 

attempting to explain why Chief Hughes “recommended 

disapproval” of the exemption has only deepened the distrust.  

The explanation of “was his only choice based on written 

guidance” is a lame copout.  The entire purpose of the 

exemption process is to challenge the appropriateness of 

existing rules.  An NPS official can certainly state challenges 

to flawed rules IF they have the fortitude and desire to show 

how current rules harm NPS operations.  It was a mistake for 

PRNL officials to disapprove of the exemption application.  

Reducing local EMS services will have a negative impact on 

PRNL visitor safety.  PRNL does not have its own ambulance; 

ambulance services are only provided by the gateway 

communities.  Should these officials maintain their position, 

it’s clear they value flawed rules over quality EMS resources. 

The GM community prospers because its several hundred 

residents participate in over 20 different volunteer 

organizations that support the community, including EMS and 

fire. In such a small town, your word means everything to 

your character. Right now, we prefer the PRNL administration 

get on board and champion the effort to correct the flawed 

NPS rules.   

Should the park officials want to regain the trust of the Grand 

Marais community, it will require serious efforts by the 

officials.  A good start at repairing the damage would be the 

following immediate actions: 

1. Meet with Burt Township and Alger County EMS 
officials to gain a thorough understanding of how they 
are required to operate, including the current credential, 

licensing and medical authority rules and regulations. 
You will find that park employees will benefit all parties 
by serving on local emergency services. 

2. Acknowledge that PRNL success is dependent on the 
cooperation and support of the gateway communities. 

3. Put in writing your support for allowing park employees 
to serve on local emergency services. 

4. Send letters of request to Matt Davis and Shaun Hughes 
asking them to initiate another application for exemption 
to the ethics office and guide that process towards prompt 
and favorable action. 

5. Be transparent by promptly publishing ALL your 
communications about your discussions and actions taken 
on this issue. 

6. Recruit additional support for an exemption from other 

NPS administrators nationwide who may face similar 
EMS resource challenges. 

7. Provide the Ethics Office with examples of the many 
benefits to the park and communities of lifting these 
restrictions. 

8. Accept GM’s assistance with preparing information for 

items #1 and #7 

Without the officials taking corrective actions, PRNL may not 

regain the trust of the Grand Marais community.   

Mr. Horne and Mr. Hughes, the strong consensus from GM 

residents after the July 25th meeting is your actions don’t 

demonstrate a serious intention to secure an exemption.  

While you verbally assured us that you would support an 

exemption, your actions ensured the exemption would be 

denied. 

We are requesting a serious effort on your part to correct this 

problem. It will take a lot of work on your part, no doubt.   

This is an opportunity for you to challenge your own system 

to correct a serious flaw and misapplication of an irrelevant 

rule.  This will improve the NPS access to quality EMS 

resources, and most important long term, rebuild a trusting 

partnership with gateway communities. 

Bill Egerer 

Grand Marais resident and Burt Township Ambulance Corps 

member 

 



Pictured Rocks National Lakeshore Park  

Superintendent David Horne 

N8391 Sand Point Road 

P.O. Box 40  

Munising, MI 49862 

906 387 2607 

david_horne@nps.gov 

National Park Service Ethics Office 

Matthew Bigelow 

202-354-1981  

This is the person who signed the “Disapproval” of PRNL Rangers, Shaun Hughes and Matt Davis from serving, in their 

off hours, on the Burt Township Ambulance Corps as well as many other life-saving volunteer positions in Alger County.  

 

National Park Service Director 

David Vela 

(as of updating this list on 8/2/19) the NPS website is “off line, check back later”  

National Park Foundation 

(202) 796-2500 

ask-npf@nationalparks.org 

Will Shafroth, President and CEO 

President Donald Trump 

https://www.whitehouse.gov/contact/ 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 

Washington, DC 20500 

Comments: 202-456-1111 

Switchboard: 202-456-1414 

TTY/TTD: 

Comments: 202-456-6213 

Department of the Interior 

https://www.doi.gov/contact-us 

US Secretary of the interior 

David Bernhardt 

1849 C Street, N.W. 

Washington DC 20240 

Senate Energy & Natural Resources Committee Chairman 

Lisa Murkowski 

522 Hart Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

Phone: (202)-224-6665 Fax: (202)-224-5301 

https://www.murkowski.senate.gov/contact/email 

House Natural Resources Committee 

Rep. Raúl Grijalva, Chairman 

1324 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

MAIN: (202) 225-6065 FAX: (202) 225-4273 

National Parks, Forests, and Public Lands 

Chairman, Deb Haaland, New Mexico 1st District 

Governor Gretchen Whitmer 

P.O. Box 30013,  Lansing, Michigan 48909  

517-373-3400     517-335-7858 (Constituent Services) 

https://somgovweb.state.mi.us/GovRelations/CitizenAssistanceRequest.aspx 

 

mailto:david_horne@nps.gov
https://somgovweb.state.mi.us/GovRelations/CitizenAssistanceRequest.aspx


US Senator Debbie Stabenow 

https://www.stabenow.senate.gov/contact 

Upper Peninsula Office 

1901 W. Ridge, Suite 7, Marquette, MI 49855 

Phone: (906) 228-8756 

 

US Senator Gary Peters 

https://www.peters.senate.gov/ 

WASHINGTON, DC OFFICE 

Washington, DC 

Hart Senate Office Building, Suite 724, Washington, DC 20510 

(202) 224-6221 

MARQUETTE OFFICE 

857 W. Washington St., Suite 308, Marquette, MI 49855 

(906) 226-4554 

 

Congressman, Jack Bergman 

https://bergman.house.gov/ 

 

WASHINGTON, DC OFFICE 

414 Cannon HOB 

Washington, DC 20515109th 

Phone: 202-225-4735 

MARQUETTE OFFICE 

1500 W. Washington St., Suite 2 

Marquette, MI 49855 

Phone: 906-273-2227 

 

MICHIGAN 

Rep: Sara Cambensy  109th District 

 https://housedems.com/cambensy 

Email: saracambensy@house.mi.gov  

Phone: (517) 373-0498      Toll-Free: (888) 429-1377 

 

100 N Capitol Ave, P.O. Box 30014, Lansing, MI 48909-7514 

1(517)373-0498 

~~~ 

38th District 

Senate: Ed McBroom 

https://www.senatoredmcbroom.com/contact/ 

Senator Ed McBroom P.O. Box 30036 Lansing, MI 48909-7536  

By Phone: (517) 373-7840 By Fax: (517) 373-3932  

 

CONTACT INFO FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF THE ENTERIOR 

U.S. Secretary of the Interior David Bernhardt 

Scott de la Vega, Director of the Departmental Ethics Office 

 and Designated Agency Ethics Official (DAEO) 

Department of the Interior, 1849 C Street, N.W., Washington DC 20240 

Phone (with employee directory): (202) 208-3100 

email: feedback@ios.doi.gov 

https://www.doi.gov/contact-us/ 

https://www.stabenow.senate.gov/contact
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